

15205 52nd Avenue S

Seattle, WA 98188

[206] 433.0991

FAX [206] 248.3990

November 8, 2021 L21-141

United Auto Workers (UAW) Attention: Ray Curry, President / Chuck Browning, Vice President 8000 E Jefferson Ave. Detroit, MI 48214

brothenburg@uaw.net

SPEEA supports members of United Auto Workers at John Deere

Dear President Curry and Vice President Browning,

The 16,700 professional aerospace workers represented by the Society of Professional Engineering Employees in Aerospace (SPEEA), IFPTE Local 2001, in Washington, Kansas, Oregon, Utah and California, commend your efforts to secure a tentative agreement for striking members of the United Auto Workers at John Deere. Your members' resilience holding firm against John Deere's lack of respect is an inspiration to every labor union member.

As leaders of our professional aerospace labor union, we stand with you in your fight for renewed respect. As consumers and users of John Deere products, we are keenly aware it is UAW members, and not the people in the board room, who gave John Deere its premiere reputation.

It is our hope a negotiated agreement provides the improved wages, benefits and job security your members need and deserve. We look forward to renewing our pride in John Deere products once UAW members are back at work with a new contract.

Sincerely,

SPEEA Executive Board

Ryan Rule
President
Chris Streckfus
MW Vice President

Shaunna Winton
Treasurer
John Dimas
NW Vice President

Dan Nowlin
Secretary
Deena Hougham
NW Vice President

cc: Atlanta North Georgia Labor Council

Colorado AFL-CIO

Hawkeye Area Labor Council AFL-CIO

Illinois AFL-CIO

Iowa Federation of Labor, AFL-CIO

Kansas State AFL-CIO

Quad-City Federation of Labor

opeiu:8/am